
Neighborhood Council #4 Minutes 

Heritage Baptist Church, 900 52nd Street North 

May 26th 2016 

 

Council members in attendance: Sandra Guynn, Harold Wheeler, Rudy Tankink, Dan Payne and Curtis 
Finnicum 
Others Present: Patty Cadwell, Officer Clint Houston, Great Falls Public Schools Principals Mainwaring 
and Ingalls, Jan Cahill, and other members and students from the public.  Sign in sheet attached. 
Meeting called to order at 6:30pm by Chairwoman Sandra Guynn and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
New Business:  
 
-Officer Clint Houston presented about how Neighborhood Council #4 is one of the calmest areas in 
town.  He had a graph that showed all of the calls in the area, of which he stated more than likely most 
happened on Tenth Avenue South.  He also spoke about the new DDACTS area and the coverage of 
officers in the rest of the city. He also answered questions from those in attendance. 
 

- Great Falls Public Schools Principals Mainwaring and Ingalls presented a slide show about the GFPS 

Facilities Plan/Bond Issue proposal and answered questions from those in attendance.  School Board 

Chair, Jan Cahill was also involved in answering questions about the proposed bond issue.   

Committee Reports: 

 

-Harold spoke about the last Police Advisory Board meeting.  At the meeting they talked about the new 

DDACTS area.  It was also announced that it is budget time for the Police Department and that they are 

going to ask the city for funds to add three more officers, one of which being a SVU Officer, which will 

amount to $214,000 to come from city funds and a request of $9,000 for miscellaneous uses.  

 

-Sandra presented on what was covered at the Council of Councils meeting on May 24th, 2016.  Items 

discussed were: the Park and Recreation department was there presenting about the new master plan 

they are working on and the next meetings for that are on June 21st and 22nd, the fireworks town hall 

meeting, the Holman building and that the city attorney is working on code enforcement on the 

building, and that Neighborhood Council 5 is going to have meeting on June 20th with representatives 

from Wal-Mart and Super 1 Foods there to discuss their projects. 

Old Business: 

 

Minutes 

Harold made a motion and was seconded by Sandra to approve the minutes from the April 28th, 2016 

meeting as amended, the motion was passed unanimously.   

 

Next Scheduled meeting: June 23rd, 2016 

Adjourn 

Dan made a motion and was seconded by Harold to adjourn the meeting at 7:41pm, the motion was 

passed unanimously. 

Minutes Submitted by: Curtis Finnicum, NC4 Secretary 


